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LEGAL NOTICE 
NORTHWEST FLORIDA BEACHES INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT 

DISADVANTAGED BUSINESS ENTERPRISE 
PARTICIPATION IN FEDERALLY FUNDED 

AIRPORT IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS 
 
The Northwest Florida Beaches International Airport, operated by the 
Panama City-Bay County Airport and Industrial District Board, hereby 
publishes a proposed overall goal for its Disadvantaged Business Enterprise 
(DBE) Program three year FY 2021-2023 DBE goal of 7.46 % for all FAA-
AIP funded projects is established. FY 2021 a DBE goal of 7.98% is 
established for all FAA-AIP funded projects, FY 2022 a DBE goal of 6.30% 
is established for all FAA-AIP funded projects, and FY 2023 a DBE goal of 
8.09% is established for all FAA-AIP funded projects.  The methodology 
used in developing this goal is available for inspection at the Office of the 
Director of Finance & Administration, Northwest Florida Beaches 
International Airport, 6300 West Bay Parkway, Monday through Friday, 
from 8:00 AM until 5:00 PM. The Board will receive and consider public 
comments on the proposed goals for 30 days from the date of this 
advertisement. These goals are established in accordance with 49 CFR Part 
26. Written comments may be forwarded to the addresses cited below. 
 

Darlene D. Nelson, CPA 
Director of Finance & Administration 
Northwest Florida Beaches International Airport 
6300 West Bay Parkway, Box A 
Panama City, FL  32409 
850-636-8958 
dnelson@pcairport.com 
 
                 AND 

 
     FAA Southern Regional Office 
                                          Mr. Alexander Horton  
                                          2895 SW 145th Avenue Suite 291 
                                          Miramar, Florida 33027 
                                          Alexander.horton@faa.gov 
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